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There was no formal meeting of the CAG on June 20, 2013.  Tim Drexler of USEPA presented a history of 
the OMC Plant 2 cleanup at the Waukegan Yacht Club on the harbor in Waukegan, Illinois.  The 
presentation included the history of the site, multiple cleanups conducted plus the ongoing Waukegan 
Harbor Final PCB dredge project, treatment system and consolidation facility.  A tour was started after a 
light supper at the OMC Plant 2 site, Triax building.  The water treatment system for the harbor dredge 
water was toured as well as the consolidation facility.  Please the slides as well as the notice for this tour 
to see the pictures of the site and projects. 
 
The Chair welcomed those in attendance and asked everyone to identify themselves and any group that 
they represent.   
 
Attendance at the June 20, 2013 CAG Tour:   
Duane Ambrose IDNR 
Penny Bouchard Concerned Citizen 
Larry Brewer LaFarge Corporation 
Barb Cornew Congressman Schneider’s office 
Tom Chefalo Lake County Planning Department 
Tim Drexler USEPA 
Natalie Dutack Concerned Citizen 
Claudia Freeman Waukegan Park District 
Paul Gieselhart Lake County Audubon 
Paul Kakuris  Concerned Citizen  
Heriberto Leon USEPA 
Lisa May 7th Ward 
Kathyleen Paap Lake County Health Department 
Steve Robillard IDNR Des Plaines 
Sharon Sandoval North Shore Sanitary District 
Susie Schreiber Illinois Audubon 
Diane Tecic IDNR 
Frederick VeenBaas Midwest Generation 
Don Wilson Concerned Citizen 
 
GUESTS: 
Joe Hmieleski Concerned Citizen 
Marge Leable Concerned Citizen 
Harold Plein CAG Intern 
Cathy Stout Duff & Phelps 
Tom Kimmel Il Audubon and Concerned Citizen 

Waukegan Harbor Citizens’ Advisory Group 
P.O. Box 297 

Waukegan, Illinois 60079 
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